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finds north of camp. Cueva de la
Grieta (Crack Cave) starts out as a
10-meter rappel in a meter-wide rift
or surface crack. It continues as a
tall rift passage for about 200 meters
before hitting a breakdown pile that
only Susana could pass through.
She continued on another 20 meters
in the rift before hitting another
breakdown pile that, not having
backup support, she did not push.
Later in the afternoon, they went
out with Vicente to the northeast of
camp to locate entrances and found
two above one of the logging roads.
Once back in camp, I decided to
have a look at the sink closest to
camp, which Vicente had noticed
was blowing strongly. Here was a
lead, all of 10 meters off the trail,
that we all had been walking right
past for two whole expeditions. But
it was blocked by cow bones, so I
began pulling them out, along with
the rocks and mud that were hold-
ing them in place. After an hour’s
digging, something of a way on
could be seen, but it still looked
pretty bleak. But with that kind of
draft and that close to camp, it war-
ranted a bit more effort.

The last day of the year saw
Susana, Jordi, and Vicente going in
to survey Cueva de la Grieta. The
boulder choke proved to be as tight
as before, so they surveyed only 200
meters, leaving further progress to
a thin team of the future. Mean-
while I was able to convince Victor
to help dig cow bones at Cueva de
la Vaca, and after an hour’s work
removing the rest of them, we man-
aged to break into open passage.
Victor squeezed into the opening,
which is a hands-and-knees crawl,
and squirmed his way down 7
meters of even smaller stuff before
popping out into walking passage.
He checked out about 30 meters of
that before returning with the good
news. Later in the afternoon, Sergio
and Victor headed out scouting to
the east and northeast of camp, but
came back with nothing except a
sighting of one of the springs that
feeds the nearby stream.

New Year’s Day got off to its nor-
mal slow start, with Sergio, Susana,
Victor, and Vicente heading off
down-valley to look for a big en-
trance that I remembered seeing on

my first trip into this area. They
checked all of the likely areas with
no success, prompting me to figure
that it must be located off a differ-
ent road, probably due south of
camp off the main road to Dos
Aguas. Meanwhile, though, Chris
was off scouting for entrances to the
north of camp, making it all the way
out to where Magdalena is marked
on the map. A number of very
promising dolines were scratched
off the list, and one short cave was
finished, as it goes in only 35
meters. Its entrance, 3 meters high
and wide, sure got the hopes up,

though. A number of other en-
trances were noted but not entered,
as they needed climbing or crawl-
ing that wasn’t going to happen
wearing shorts.

With only two days left to ex-
plore and dwindling going

leads, we felt that it was time to
check out some of the leads found
by Ruth Diamant on our previous
trip. Some of them sounded very
enticing, so two teams set off to the
west, leaving Victor guarding camp.
(That’s what happens when you
don’t get up early enough.) Before
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